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Bere Ferrers Parish Council

At a meeting of the Finance & General Purposes committee, held in the Council Chamber Bere        Alston on Tuesday 21st June 2016.
     Present




Cllr. P. Dennis               Chairman 



Cllr. M. Benson
      Cllr. S. Munn
       
                                Cllr. B. Lamb

      Cllr. R. Piper 




Cllr. R. Maycock
In Attendance    Cllr. H. Boot-Handford.
643. Apologies 
  Apologies were received from Cllr. Leithall due to holiday.  

644. Declaration of interest.

Cllr. Benson declared an interest in the Neighbourhood Plan Group.
645. Items of Interest at the discretion of the Chairman. No decisions can be made on these 

        Items.
1) Cllr. Maycock – reported the concrete bollard at the entrance of The Close has been broken 




   off.

2) Cllr. Benson – asked if Council could contact Devon County regarding the Bere Alston sign 

at the junction of Cornwall Street and Pentillie which was damaged, to appertain when it is to be replaced.

    3) Cllr. Dennis – it has been brought to my attention that the Clerk has been providing the 

refreshments for Council meetings and has not claimed reimbursement. The Clerk informed committee that Cllr. Lamb when he was Chairman provided a stock of coffee, sugar etc. It was decided that the Clerk should be reimbursed for any refreshments provided for Council.
646. Minutes of the meeting held on 24th May and taken as read, to deal with matters 
        arising. 
   Matters Arising.

   Minute 594(540) The deep cleaning of the Public Toilets Bere Alston. Members of committee

        inspected the toilets before the meeting, Cllr. Benson thought there was a big 

        improvement and hopes this will be maintained, regular inspections to be 

        carried out, also consideration to be given to an annual clean.

        Cllr. Lamb asked that the two open drain covers be replaced with new metal


        ones, Cllr. Benson asked that an investigation be made into clearing out the 

        drain in the ladies.

        Cllr. Lamb also noted the blown plaster on the wall in the gents, Clerk to obtain 

        a cost to remove and re-plaster.
Minute 603(1)       Cllr. Piper asked if there has been any more information on the future use of 
pesticides specifically containing Neonicotinoids, also have we found out who weed killed the entrance to the Allotments at Bere Alston.

The Clerk has no information on the incident at the allotments.

647. Accounts for payment.
The Clerk circulated the accounts for payment sheet by email to all members of committee.

Cllr. Lamb proposed payment, seconded by Cllr. Munn.

648. Financial Statements.
The Clerk circulated the finance sheets by email to all members of committee.

Cllr. Benson brought up about the dog poo bags tied to the Dog Exercise gate, these are empty bags being used by those using the field, can we look into covering the skip and providing a bin, Cllr. Piper asked that this be referred to Open Spaces.

Cllr. Lamb proposed acceptance of the financial sheets, seconded by Cllr. Piper.

Cllr. Benson has updated the Emergency Booklet and will bring it to Full Council.

649. Inspection of Bank Mandate.
Cllr. Dennis inspected the Bank Mandate document and confirmed that Council has adequate Councillors to sign cheques.

650. Property Inspection.
Defer to next meeting.

651. Review Equal Opportunities Policy.

The Clerk circulated this document to all members of committee. 

Cllr. Piper proposed acceptance of the policy, seconded by Cllr. Lamb.

652. Review of Lone Work Policy.

The Clerk handed out copies of this policy, discussions took place and amendments were made to the document.

Cllr. Benson proposed acceptance of the policy with the amendments, seconded by Cllr. Maycock.
There were discussions about duty of care to contractors and how Council seeks qualifications of Contractors. Cllr. Lamb felt the Clerk should contact DALC and ask how we should seek these qualifications of anyone working for us and not employed by us. 
653. Report from TAP fund Lengthman’s Tools and Equipment.
Cllr. Lamb reported the arrival of the container which is locked up safely in the Dog Exercise Field. The next step is to order the trailer, Cllr. Lamb and Cllr. Maycock to look at the tool list and to look into the workings of this project
654. Defibrillator 3 monthly report from Mrs. King.

Mrs. King inspected the defibrillator on 25th May and sent the checklist to the Clerk, all was satisfactory.

655. Briefing by Cllr. Benson on Neighbourhood Plan Progress.
Cllr. Benson explained that the group are working towards meeting tomorrow with the various sections that will make up the Neighbourhood Plan, after this Cllr. Benson has booked a meeting for the 5th July to present this to Council.

We are working on an idea on how to knit all these sections into the plan.

Cllr. Benson has applied for another Locality Grant to enable them to print material for the next round of Public Consultations in the autumn.

Cllr. Lamb asked what impact the new Joint Local Plan will have on our Neighbourhood Plan, and what is the Joint Local Plan.

Cllr. Benson explained that information on this will be going out to Public for Consultation on the 1st July until the 12th August with a view to a final version in early 2017. Cllr. Lamb asked further questions, it was agreed to take these in part two. 
Cllr. Lamb proposed this Council go into part 2 item 3 (p) in Standing Orders, seconded by Cllr. Maycock.

Discussions took place.
Cllr. Maycock proposed that committee come out of part two, seconded by Cllr. Dennis.

Cllr. Lamb asked if a special meeting should be called for Council to make comments on the Joint Local Plan, Cllr. Benson confirmed that this council should have input on this.

Cllr. Lamb has read in the Neighbourhood Plan Groups minutes that the Road Traffic Document has not been put in the Neighbourhood Plan as agreed. Discussions took place, Cllr. Benson will take this back to the Group.
656. Correspondence.

1) Cllr. Piper- Toilet Cleaning I have found out that the toilet cleaning in Bere Alston has been sub-

contracted is this correct, does the Council know about this and has the person the correct insurance public and employer’s liability?

The Clerk explained that our cleaner injured himself the Friday before bank holiday Monday whilst on leave, because he could not walk he contacted Mrs. Poulton to clean the toilets for him, she is employed by us to shut the toilets and has occasionally covered in the past, which I sanctioned on the following Wednesday when I came back to work. I spoke with the Chairman of Council Cllr. Leithall and because Mrs. Poulton is employed by us she is also covered on insurance by us.         
657. Agenda Items for next meeting.
      1) Property Inspection
       2) Review Inventory of Assets

       3)  Defibrillator checks

658. Questions from members of the public present.
1. Cllr. Benson stated that the hoops on Footpath 20 in The Down View estate have been 

removed and a safety rail placed on the pavement.
2. Cllr. Benson informed the members that there is another planning application for the Spaniards 

Inn at Carkeel he feels we should have input into this. Plans meeting to be called at the end of Full Council.

3. The Clerk sought permission to have the blades on the shared mower sharpened. Mark 

Woodhouse has quoted £39.00. Cllr. Benson proposed go ahead have blades sharpened, seconded by Cllr. Dennis.
There being no further business the chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 8.59pm.        
Signed this 28th day of June 2016. 
Chairman………………...

